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A Message from the President
Greetings,

I mentioned this last month, but ... As some of you are aware, the club is 

doing well financially.  We are looking at some expenditures (ceiling fans 

for the back room, interior painting) that may require membership 

approval (due to cost, in accordance with club bylaws).  Once bids have 

been reviewed by the Board; I may be requesting your vote, so look for an 

email, and please respond.  As I have been getting estimates, I have been 

shocked at how prices have risen.  Rest assured, I take committing club 

finances seriously. 

Even as Session V classes are winding down, there is still a lot going on!

Our next m em bership m eet ing is Novem ber  20t h, 7 p.m., at the club. I 

enjoy meeting our members and I do hope to see you there.

The KCTC WCRL t r ials will be Novem ber  26 and 27. Once again, it looks 

like a full trial.  What a great way to burn off those calories!

The holiday par t y w il l  be at  Salvat ore?s Decem ber  5, on Curry Road, 

starting a 6 p.m.  This year the club is pleased to be able to defray the 

cost increase.  The RSVP form  (due 20 Novem ber ) is available on the 

club website and is included in the newsletter.

CGC t est ing will be held on Decem ber  6, see the "Events" section for 

more information.

The Rodeo Dog Tr ials Decem ber  10 and 11 will be the last trials of 2022 

hosted at the club, Giddy Up!

Happy Training,

Dan Mullaney

President

"You can't turn back the clock. But you can wind it up again." 

Bonnie Prudden
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Membership Meeting - November 20
The meeting starts at 7pm.

WCRL Fall Trial - November 26 & 27
Trial is full. 

Alphabet Drills (Agility) selected Saturdays 
Classes for beginning agility students on the following Saturdays:
October 22, November 5 & 19, December 3. Classes are 45 min and begin at 
1:00 or 2:00 p.m. Contact Sharon Hareza at crazyrabbit1977@yahoo.com or 
412-608-8660.

Holiday Party - December 5
At Salvatore's (Curry Road) RSVP to Cindy by November 20.  See flyer in 
newsletter or homepage  for more information.

Canine Good Ctizen (CGC) Testing - December 6
Starting at 6:30 p.m. Contact Dan Goldberg (dangoldberg444@gmail.com) to 
register.  The cost is $10 for KCTC members and $15 for non-members.

Rodeo Dog Trials - December 10 & 11
Giddy up!  The Rodeo Dog trial premium is available on the website.
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Upcoming Events



Applying for Membership:

Angela Barnhart and Lexi, her Cavapoo, are applying for membership.  
They have taken Family Manners twice. They are endorsed by Rosanne 
Minich and Bonnie Thomas.

Jeanette Servan is applying for membership with her two dogs, Sadie a 
Sheltie mix and Charlie, and Australian Cattle Dog mix.  They have taken 
Building Puppy Confidence and Family  Manners I.  They are endorsed 
by Amy  Sandhagen and Terry Younkins.

Thomas Uram is applying for membership with his Shelties; Bliss, Dot, 
Lottie, Ellie, Tsunami, and Glitz.  They have taken Scent Work Classes.  
Tom is endorsed by Marcy Fenell and Sue Schweitzer.
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Old dog, new tricks: Isaac Carducci, a 10-year-old  Italian 
greyhound mix, has been a Keystone member since puppy 
classes  but is having a great time over the past few 
months entering his first  AKC agility trials, Bunny Dash 
and Fast CAT. Thanks to all of his  instructors for giving him 
so much confidence!   Thanks! - Angie

Clemence Cretaux's gang; Bailey, Peanut and cat (Momo) napping 
together. A litt le nap nest!
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Wags and Brags

Bailee went 8 for 8 this past weekend earned her AKC Novice Interior,  

Exterior and Buried scent work tit les at Cleveland All Breed Training  Club.

Tucker completed his CSL2 CPE Agility Title!  - Meghan Wingard

Kylo got his BCAT in FastCAT this month, with his 
fastest time being 7.47 seconds, 27.38 MPH! - 
Casey



We are excited to share that Gracie achieved her TACH (Teacup Agility Champion) tit le at the 
KCTC TDAA Trial held on October 15, 2022. Thank you to Judge Darla Annonio, Suzanne Vighetti, 
Roseann Minich and all the volunteers that helped with the trial. We are proud of Gracie?s many 
accomplishments throughout her agility career.

Emil & Barbara Pohodich 

Wags and Brags
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On October 29 and 30, our litt le Caledonia 
earned her first two Rat  Master legs in the 
French Creek Association Trials held at Gold Star  
Kennel in Cadiz, Ohio. - Barbara Wojtowicz



Quinn Cornell has been very busy.   October 6 He passed his Therapy Dog  international 
test at Xcel given by a very nice judge Pam Lewis .   Then  he passed his AKC FARM DOG 
CERTIFICATION on October 8  in Ohio at   Dukes K-9  Dash N Splash  ?  he had to pass 10 
exercises one being  meeting some farm animals. ( that was so much fun.)  Then  last week 
end  in October we traveled to Youngstown Ohio for Quinn?s 1st AKC trial.   He earned his 
Beginner Novice Title ? - we wanted to thank all of his  instructors at Keystone.  You all are 
the greatest.  Next up?  NOVICE    We love our boy.  Linda and Chuck Cornell.

Wags and Brags
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Wags and Brags
Team Cole and Mika Avery had a great weekend for 
their debut at Splash and  Dash WCRL trial. With a score 
of 186 under Laurie Schlossnagle and a  beautiful run 
under Phyllis Huber of 208!  2 more qualifying runs for  
this team and a Happy 16th Birthday to Cole .  Thanks 
to everyone at  Keystone for supporting this junior 

handler team!

We were busy the last few months and tried 
some new things. On August  26th I got my 
AKC Agility ACT 1J tit le. Then on October 7th 
we tried AKC  Rally for the first time at Butler 
Dog Training Association and we each  got two 
legs in Novice A. Rags scored 100 and 97 and 
got two first  places and I got 88 and 96 and 
second place!  It was fun!  We had a  blast at 
the Splash n Dash WCRL Rally trials October 
29th and October  30th. Rags was on his game 
and scored a perfect 210, 209, and 206 and  
208. Little old me did pretty good too - I got a 
205 and my RL1X, 191,  203 and a perfect 210 
and fifth place!  Next up is our WCRL Rally trial  
at Keystone after Thanksgiving.  Hope to see 
you all there!  Love,  Buttons, Rags & Linda 
Irwin
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